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Celebrations 
this month:

Welcome Back Zoom Assembly!

Student learning assessments, goal

setting, and support plans.

Fred Fox Special Presentation!

Terry Fox Run with Rocky Racoon &

Edwards’ Hoot!

First School Council Meeting with

parents for the year

Truth & Reconciliation Week special

learning activities
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FROM THE ADMIN TEAM 
We are excited for another year of learning at École
Edwards! September is a busy time with teacher
meetings, student assessments, setting learning goals,
and determining where students are at. 

Today’s classrooms are diverse and complex. We are an
inclusive school with inclusive classrooms. This means
that we care for and support all types of learners.
Everyone is different in terms of their development,
unique personalities, abilities, and potential. We teach
Edwards students to accept one another’s differences,
to appreciate all languages and cultures, and to be
kind to one another even if there is a disagreement. 

September is a time to review our annual survey results
and school data to create our school goals. If you
joined our September Council Meeting or saw the video
on Facebook, we shared about our results.

Summaries of the results can be found on our school
website and they are featured in this Express. This data
along with other sources of input helps to inform
decision-making at our school, build school goals, and
determine our next steps toward continuous
improvement and growth. 

We also have exciting news to share! You may have
noticed that the playground is being worked on! YAY!
During our September School Council Meeting, we
shared about a new playground being built in Oct-Nov
and it is covered by insurance. We are so excited.

At École Edwards we are a team, and you are part of
our family. We solve problems collaboratively, work
together openly and creatively, and desire most of all
for every student to enjoy school and experience
success. Thank you for your support in your child’s
learning journey! 

-Ms. Prud’Homme & Mme Hooper 

-Socktober - bring new, unused socks to school for those in need
-PBIS Focus for the Month: WE BELONG
-School Parent Council Meeting October 19, 6:30pm 
-3 Way Conferences (Student/Teacher/Parent) Oct. 25, 26 
-Kindergarten Open House Conferences Oct. 25, 26 
-Halloween Parade October 31  (Check your email or our website for details)

https://edwards.rockyview.ab.ca/
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TOP TEN
Did you know...

10. During every School Council Meeting there is a
Principal Report about the latest highlights and
news from the school. See it on our website.

9. We believe all students can learn and that all
students can be leaders. 

8. We provide multiple leadership opportunities for
students in their classrooms and in the school, stay
tuned for more details coming soon.

7. During special events or assemblies we read a
Land Acknowledgement and sing O Canada in
both English and French.

6. Edwards has amazing parents who volunteer in
so many ways - over 100 volunteers were invited
last year to our Volunteer Appreciation Tea. 

5. Every classroom this year has our School Mission
and Vision hung up, along with our school-wide
PBIS expectation posters.

4. We are a school with PBIS - Positive Behaviour
Interventions and Supports. Our 4 PBIS school-
wide expectations are: We Belong, We Care, We
are Independent, We Do Our Best!

3. Students at Edwards know how to connect with
and make a difference in their community. Last
year we partnered with over 30 community
partners!

2. At École Edwards we honour and celebrate all
cultures, languages, and traditions. We also make
French visible and audible throughout the school
for our English learners, too!

1. We support all learners by using universal
strategies and targeted supports, and by learning
who they are as unique and valuable individuals.
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SPOTLIGHTSPOTLIGHTSPOTLIGHT
SCHOOL-WIDE EXPECTATIONS

EVERY CHILD MATTERS
Every September we take time to honour Canada’s Indigenous
families, the survivors, and the lost children to residential schools.  
We take time during Truth & Reconciliation Week to recognize
Canada’s devasting past and the legacy of residential schools. 

There was a time in Canadian history when Indigenous children
were forced to go to school and they were not able to speak their
language, practice their culture, or wear any clothing or regalia that
represented who they were. There were also other horrible truths
from this time, making Canadians reflect and reconcile our past. 
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We Belong/ Nous Appartenons
We Care/ Nous Sommes Attentionnes
We are Independent/ Nous Sommes
Indépendants
We Do Our Best/ Nous Faison de Notre
Mieux

PBIS is our system for encouraging students
to be successful as learners and leaders.
PBIS stands for Positive Behaviour
Interventions and Supports. Essentially we
have 4 school rules that we call
expectations:

Students are taught the expectations
through explicit teaching and modelling. By
practicing the expectations they thrive as
learners and leaders, helping to make the
school a safe, caring, and supportive place
to be. 
We encourage families to try having these
rules or expectations at home, as well.   We
use them for solving problems, talking
through misunderstandings when there is an
argument, or celebrating efforts made. 
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Our school goals start with direction from the RVS 4-Year
Education Plan, see the three areas of focus in the bottom left
corner. Next, we use a variety of data sources from surveys,
conversations, observations, and student assessments, to
determine our school goals within the three RVS areas of focus. 

Below are summaries of two annual surveys with data from
students, teachers, and parents. These graphics and details can
be found on our website. In collaboration with and input from staff
and parents, we create our school goals. In October, we will
feature our draft of our school goals, and your input is always
welcome. Use the QR Code or Menti link below.

School
Goals
2023-24
SCHOOL EDUCATION PLAN UPDATE

Quick Parent Input

join at menti.com use code 3251 6241

https://www.menti.com/aloapncpu6tf/0
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As we begin the school year, I wanted to address an important topic to us all – school
and family communication. 

At RVS we work hard to share information about what is happening in your child’s
classroom, at the school, and across the division. This communication comes in many
forms – classroom emails, parent/teacher conferences, school newsletters, websites,
social media, division letters, and more. RVS teachers, school, and division staff aim to
provide you with the most relevant information. We encourage you to please take time to
read it. Our school and division websites are a great resource for additional information
and to answer questions you may have – please check them often for updates. 

There are times when you may need more specific information about your child, which
could be in an email, phone call, or meeting depending on the question or situation. We
welcome ongoing dialogue with families. 

We ask for your patience and understanding in how and when a teacher or administrator
responds. Most of their days are spent in front of students focused on their learning.
When they are not in the classroom, they are preparing for the next day, reviewing
assignments, or getting home to their families and they might not be able to return your
call or email that day. Under normal circumstances, school staff will respond to emails
within 24 hours on school days (not after 6 p.m.) or by the end of the following workday
if received on the weekend/holiday. Across all of RVS, we do not expect school
staff/teachers to read or respond to emails after 6 p.m. on school days or on
weekends/holidays. This common expectation is across all our schools and is described
in Administrative Procedure 145 which can be found on our website.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. Together, we can create a
supportive environment that benefits our students' learning and growth. 

Wishing everyone a great 2023/24 school year. 

Greg Luterbach, Superintendent of Schools 

SUPERINTENDENT UPDATE FOR FAMILIES
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https://www.rockyview.ab.ca/common/pages/DownloadFileByUrl.aspx?key=N%2fo4k6V0Skb8qlZzjq8CXpQQ8wtMOQ4HpdBd4JacItK7f71OLla0lpMOElwM9AmwSp5pWs3xD53OA23flZ8pLyNqCsquohexH9HGKITxXOxCg0TbdmH7o4jPXbExRvaf5WXk4cLgxy34dcg%2bRLRtCqP%2fRXcXCv8V6g8FY0q1whayLI4B4kDSapP2Y64%2fGutMaz6HIg%3d%3d
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